[image: image1.png]FrenchlQuarter

MANAGEMENT® DISTRICT




Security and Enforcement Committee

 April 16, 2018 – Antoine’s Restaurant

MEETING NOTES

Meeting called to order by Robert Watters at 2:14 PM.

Roll Call and Guest Introductions.
Committee members present:  Gail Cavett, Bryan Drude, Beverly Fulk, Albin Guillot, Vincent Marcello, Brittany McGovern, Bob Simms, Robert Watters.
Committee members absent:   Steve Caputo, Ann Kesler, Dwyre McComsey, Mike Tilbury.
Guests:   Ethan Ellestad, Susan Guillot.
Meeting Notes for March 2018 were unanimously approved.

Robert Watters reported on the April 2 event organized by Brittany McGovern/FQBA and Cmdr. Nicholas Gernon/8th Dist. NOPD.  Although similar to the MAX meetings, this meeting was tailored more towards the night life industries.  Expected to be a quarterly meeting, it will provide in-depth information on perspectives and accomplishments, and provide opportunity for questions.  Some topics discussed were social issues, quality of life issues and definitions of ordinance language.  Cmdr. Gernon reported that the numbers are still constant with where they were, and that French Quarter Task Force has been a tremendous help.  Attendees were informed that Homeland Security is the entity responsible for closing the barricades; they have not been doing so but will in the future.  Barricades will be closed at 7 PM, opened at 7 AM.  Next meeting will be scheduled for after the Essence event.  Watters suggested that more residents be notified about the meeting by way of French Quarter organizations.  

Bob Simms showed the 1st Qtr 2018 Crime Stats Map, which reflected 0 homicides, 6 armed robberies, 16 simple robberies and 1 shooting.  These were comparatively good numbers, also showing no crimes in the lower Quarter for the last 3 months.  Responding to attendee questions, Simms advised that the Crime Camera Center on N. Rampart will continue operation after changeover of City Hall administra-

tion, although it is questionable if there will be enough money to add more cameras.  He also said that some of Mayor Landrieu’s unfinished initiatives will be worked out with the new administration.
Simms next talked more about Cmdr. Gernon’s presentation to the FQBA group, showing a 2018 map of the entire 8th District.  A huge number of gun arrests have been made and 200 guns have been taken off the streets.  Cmdr. Gernon believes that word getting out will help serve as a deterrent.  There were 11 armed robberies – more around Marigny but better compared to 2017.  Drug arrests shown on the map 
were mostly on Canal, Bourbon and in the Marigny, about the same as last year.  Simple robberies in 2017 totaled 91 – to date 2018 has only 18.  Numbers were also shown for aggressive solicitation and municipal arrests.
Traffic enforcement update January-March 31, 2018 showed 105 traffic citations, of which 35 were oversize vehicles with the remainder comprised of varying length vehicles and party buses.  Citations have been increasing since Oct/Nov 2017, and are now steady.  The City will be going to electronic parking tickets, which will pose a problem for the Task Force since they will no longer be paper.
Simms talked about Task Force app enhancements, saying that Version 4.0 can now be uploaded.  A message will be sent from the App Store instructing to upload the new app.  App will know where the caller is, either in the City or in St. Tammany.  Options will be shown  –  some are customizable (on or off).  Currently only St. Tammany has the new SOS button that knows where a caller is with GPS pinpointing; FQMD is hesitant about having that responsibility so will wait until it has been accepted citywide.  St. Tammany’s version has additional features related to tracking calls, which may become a model for NOLA although that would require an expensive changeover in technology platforms.  St. Tammany had 3,000 downloads in 7 days – hopes are for it to eventually go citywide in New Orleans.  A presentation will be given to the new administration.  Albin Guillot suggested that COPS 8 might be able to help fund purchase of the expanded capability iPads for Task Force officers.
Mention of CM Kristin Palmer’s priorities relative to increasing police numbers and Task Force expansion; she has indicated intentions of being very engaged regarding crime in the French Quarter.
Discussion about other sources of funding  –  FQMD?  Redirecting EDD tax monies?  Agreement that whatever the funding source, an increase in manpower would still be needed.  Susan Guillot voiced concern that if the EDD tax monies were redirected it could mean reducing the number of State Troopers.  Noted again the lack of transparency for the money being spent on Troopers.
Simms pointed out the fact that there is no central hub by which all the policing entities can be connected and following the same protocols.  Gail Cavett questioned if ever any kind of duties structure model had been given the State Police, noting that in the beginning they were more visible on foot but now are more in cars.  She suggested that information about our needs be given our new Councilmember.  Observation made that State Police could be better tied-in to NOPD with iPads, but opinions were that probably will not happen.  However, Simms noted that at the April 2 FQBA event Cmdr. Gernon stated there is no question we are getting more value than paid for with the EDD monies for the State Troopers.  Comments about the fact that Harrah’s does not contribute any money towards policing, although they will be building another hotel.   
Much discussion and concern about sunsetting of the EDD tax in two years, and whether or not the required vote will result in renewal.  Many meeting attendees had experienced the same feedback from residents and businesses alike – confusion over the structure of the Agreement relative to Troopers receiving the monies, and what service they are actually providing.  It is hard to explain all that the Troopers are doing because people just aren’t around the most critical locations to see what is happening.  Attendees all agreed that obtaining a successful renewal vote will depend on good PR, with an understandable paper explaining the structure, benefits and proven achievements.
Simms announced it is the 3-year anniversary of the French Quarter Task Force.  It has brought 50,000 additional hours of policing presence, responded to 63,000 calls and driven 475,000 miles.  Almost 18,000 subjects have been moved, and 996 arrests and apprehensions have been made.
Varying other topics briefly discussed:  Question about Mayor Elect Cantrell’s relationship with Sheriff Marlin Gusman – it was believed to be good.  Ethan Ellestad commented on the continued confusion about enforcement of music – he would like to see the Health Dept. more involved.  Watters advised that Cmdr. Gernon had actually taken a sound check on drummers and found them to not be over limit.  Simms reported he had spent some time giving CM Palmer a basic overview of the Task Force.  Cavett felt that Palmer needs to have a better in-depth understanding; suggestion was made to invite her to a future SEC meeting.

FQTF 1st Qtr 2018 Summary Chart with breakdown of the different crimes was shown.

Next meeting will be May 21, 2018.

Meeting adjourned at 3:20 PM.

Notes compiled by Bev Fulk  
